

Mr I Macaulay Headteacher Barton Court Grammar School Longport Canterbury CT1 1PH

3 April 2019

Re: Consultation on the Expansion of Barton Court Grammar School

Dear Mr Macaulay,

My office has been contacted by several concerned constituents, with regard to the details provided in the consultation currently running on the expansion of Barton Court Grammar School by means of a satellite provision.

I understand, that the consultation document does not mention, that if successful, children from both the existing school and the new satellite school will need to travel between the two sites. This information may well be quite significant to both existing pupils and prospective pupils. Are you able to share with me your plans for pupils to share the two sites? I would also be grateful if you could let me know how this information will be shared during this consultation period.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Rosie Duffield MP